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Mayor Michelle Pittman called the meeting to order at 7:00pm and announced a quorum.  Council Members present were Jo Ann Wilson, Jeff Becraft, and Tim Robison, Ronnie Moore, and Dawn Davis.  Staff Present: City Secretary Angie Young, and City Attorney Fritz Quast.
Council Member Moore gave the invocation and Mayor Pittman led the assembly in the pledge of allegiance.  

Citizens Presentations and Public Input for Future Agenda Items
Julie Weldon spoke regarding the employee Christmas party.  She encouraged council not to spend $22.50 per person and do something at City Hall instead
Announcements from Mayor and Council Members
Council Member Wilson invited everyone to the Veteran’s Day {program and also reminded everyone about the blood drive at the pharmacy
Consent Agenda

Mayor Pittman pulled down the Public Works report and Council Member Wilson pulled down the Fire Department report and the Police Department report.  Council Member Wilson thanked the Fire Chief for including the city on the schedule of the boot drive.  Chief Fitch said they had $7691.00 is cash and checks and at least another $700.00 in change.  Corporal Adair of the Police Department said all of the renovations are complete at the Police Department and thanked Council Member Moore for his help. He also said the impound lot is going good and bringing in money.  
Mayor Pittman reported on behalf of the Public Works Department.  She said the pump at Love’s that went out came in but was the wrong one.  She aid Public Works crew will install the pump when it arrives and they have also done smoke testing at Naugle Court but so far have found nothing.  She said there was an accident involving a Public Works truck and a backhoe due to faulty brakes on the backhoe.  She noted that we are just waiting on the air brakes on the vac truck to be fixed to pick it up and that the asphalt is in to repair Troxell and will also be used in other areas.  
Council Member Wilson made a motion to approve the consent agenda and Council Member Davis seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried. 

At 7:14pm council convened into a Public Hearing on a variance request for signage at the Best Value Pharmacy.  Mayor Pittman read a zoning report on the request.  Represetnatives from the pharmacy and its sign vendor were present to answer questions and give comments.  Several citizens asked questions and expressed concerns including lighting and sign height.  Representative said the sign will be 75’ in height and will be turned off at night between 10:00pm and 6:00am.  Council Member Wilson noted that we will also be able to post community events on the sign.  The public Hearing closed at 7:14pm.  Council Member Wilson made a motion to approve the variance for the sign at the Best Value Pharmacy.  Council Moore seconded the motion.  All voted ate, the motion carried. 
Old Business
Representatives from CourtSync and FastCourt gave a presentation on their serivices.  The combined cost of both programs is approximately $4000.00 per year, plus the initial set up costs.  Council discussed using court technology funds to pay this.  It would take approximately a month to get the programs on line.  Mayor Pittman thanked them for their presentation. 
Mayor Pittman asked the Parks Board for feedback on the Veteran’s Day program.  Deborah Becraft said they will have a marching band and floats and old cars.  The Wise County veterans group will be here to present donations.  There will be a chili cook off and signups for a Rhome Veteran’s group.  

Council Member Moore said the Thanksgiving dinner is still up in the air.  He is willing to do it.  Council Members Wilson and Davis said they do not think the citizens want it.  

A representative from Wells Fargo bank gave a presentation about payroll services offered through the bank.  It is all inclusive and covers all reporting, labor law updates, and human resources assistance.   The cost is $84.95 per pay period.  Mayor Pittman said we need to look at the budget and do a time analysis to see if it is beneficial.
The discussion regarding fir plans review was tabled until the next meeting

Mayor Pittman read a report from the Planning & Zoning Board regarding revisions to the process for granting a carport request.  Some of the changes included that the structure must be complete within 90 days of the permit being issued.  City Attorney Quest recommended that there be a draft ordinance presented to the Planning & Zoning Board first.  

New Business
Citizen Tommie Eason spoke on the Employee Christmas party.  She is not in favor of spending that much money right now.  Mayor Pittman said the Fire Department has never had a banquet and believes they should not have to bring something to their own banquet.  Council Member Wilson said it is a morale booster and we need it.  Mayor Pittman said she will look into it and we may be able to cut the costs.  Council member Moore made a motion to go ahead with the party as planned within the budget and Council Member Wilson seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried. 

Council Member Wilson made a motion to accept the resignation of Emily Pond from the Parks Board and Council Member Davis seconded the motion.  All voted aye. The motion carried.  

Mayor Pittman announced that there are now two vacancies on the Parks & Recreation Board and to please help get the word out.  

Council Member Wilson made a motion to extend the prosecutor’s contract for another six months after December 2015.  Council Member Moore seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried. 

Fire Chief Darrell Fitch discussed the Revenue Rescue contract for the Rhome Volunteer Department.  We have been out of contract since October 1, 2015.  The new ordinance will have to reflect any changes at the Fire Department.  Chief Fitch said we already have the software for Firehouse, which is similar to CopSync.  Council Member Wilson made a motion to move forward with Fire Recovery USA and Council Member Davis seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
Council Member Becraft addressed the permit fees schedule.  It has not been adjusted in 16 years.  He referenced the building permit fee schedule presented in the council packet and recommended we go with this as out new fee schedule.  Council Member Wilson made a motion to accept the new fee schedule presented and Council Member Davis Seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried. 
Mayor Pittman announced that the city received a notice from Walnut Creek Utility District of a rate increase from $5.55 per thousand gallons to $5.67 per thousand gallons.  She said this is typically a cost that is passed on.  

Council Member Robison commented on the water quality letters that went out.  He said it is not that big, we are following up on it, and we are not alone in this.  Public Works has been flushing the lines and the lake turnover from the recent rains has made it harder to keep up.  Mayor Pittman said they test every month and report every quarter and we responded as soon as we got the notice from TCEQ.  
Council Member Wilson said there is one individual in particular who continually files open records requests.  She believes his intent is to cause delays and interruption of services.  She asked the people “be nice” when requesting records Mayor Pittman said this needs to be handle3d by legal counsel.

Council member Robison said we may fall short in our budget and we need to start looking at ways to cut.  He believes we should cut the long term comprehensive plan and only allow for I&I issues to continue.  He would like to share his ideas with the council and come back with their thoughts on it.

Council Member Wilson said the review of the petition for the rollback election is still being reviewed.  She also noted that the election will cost approximately $10,000.00 and the city will lose approximately $76,000.00 in revenue.  She suggested the meeting to validate be on Monday, November 16th at 6:00pm.  Mayor Pittman asked if this was within the time frame and the City Secretary said it is. 

Executive Session
At 9:39pm council convened into Executive Session.  At 10:27pm council reconvened into regular session.

Adjourn

There being no further business, at 10:29pm Council Member Moore made a motion to adjourn.  Council Member Wilson seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.
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